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Dear Milwaukie Citizens, 

As the City Manager, I act as coach to a team of dedicated 
professionals. This winter, the team has performed well. 

For the last year, the team has dedicated one morning a month to 
study emergency management for local governments. The December 
12th windstorm proved to be a pop quiz. The February flood was the 

final exam. On Tuesday, February 6, Fire Chief Dan Olsen reported the National 
Weather Service flood warning for the Willamette River. The city 
engineering team, featuring Greg Drechsler, Paul Roeger and Matt Freid, 
went to work plotting flood levels and elevations with our Geographic 
Information System computer. The maps would identify areas of the city 

r----

that could be potentially affected by the flood. · 
The GIS maps were ready for the Management Team's meeting on 

Wednesday morning. The Department heads used them in combination 
with their emergency training to develop a plan to prepare for the 
flooding. The City Council held a special meeting that afternoon and 
declared a Special Emergency, allowing the city to establish its 
Emergency Operations Center, which then operated 24 hours per day. I 
appointed Dan Olsen as the Director of Operations to coordinate 

response activities. Armed with the GIS maps, Public Works crews began notifying 
businesses along johnson Creek, and Island Station residents west of SE 
19th Street, that they may be flooded. When the National Weather 
Service projected higher flood levels, the city prepared new maps and 
notified businesses on Main north of Scott Street that they may be 
affected also. Sand and sand bags were provided at strategic locations . 

Fire and Police officers continued to respond to routine calls, while 
adding special response to flood areas. Public Works ensured that the 
water and sewer systems remained operational, that flooded roads were 
closed, debris removed from bridges and primary travel routes remained 
open. When it appeared that McLoughlin Blvd. might have to be closed, 
alternative routes were planned, with detour signs distributed along the 
routes. Fortunately, we only had to close one lane. 

Once the river crested, we initiated a recovery plan for sand bag pick-
up and flood debris removal. I am proud of our city staff's response to 
this emergency. They worked round the clock, from Wednesday through 
Saturday, to ensure that Milwaukie was as prepared as it could be for 
the Flood of 96. I thought you should know about their good works. 

-

Sincerely, 

Dan Bartlett 
City Manager 

Are you prepared? . 

~~~:.in~~,l;~,"~~o~ w~indy Weather 
from these events was fairly lo~ali~:~ ~ft~ ·tt all ~hts wi~ter. While damage 
apartments and businesses suffered I d tn Mtl~au.kte, several homes 
Through the course of it all most M ' losse~. ue to thts wtnter's wild weather: 
very few serious injuries and no deatht ~au tans were fortunate in that we had 

This winter's weather served as a ~ ue to ~torms . 
prepared . In a serious emer enc ~it od remm.~er of the importance of being 
restore se.rvices for 72 hours, ~nd ~ossi~l a~:n u!~tty crews may not be able to 

Fo~ th~s reason, it is important for ~ou ~nd 
your amtly t? be prepared. Make a home . ·. . . 
emergency ktt to ensure you can make it 
throu.gh that first 72 hours.The Red Cross 
publtshes a free booklet "B f . 
Disast s ·k , e ore · 

1

. er tn. es," which includes supply · . 
t~ts and tnformation on fa mil ... 

rtsaster pr~paredness. It is availabl~ . . ~ < 
or ptck up tn the lobby of the Public . ·.:>.'.<:.'f~ ~~~·~ 

Safety Building, 3200 SE Harrison. , 

Board & Commission 
Review Project 

Last summer, the city council 
began. a . revtew of its boards and . 
~o~mtsstons. The task was under-
a ~n to make sure these citizen 

adhvt~ory groups, !ndividually and as a 
w. o e, are _functtontng in alignment 
wtth the ctt ' · · . y s vtston, misston and 
council goals .. There had not been a 
comprehenstve review in over 15 
years . 

The objectives of the review are to: 

v Link Board and Commission 
~o.rk plans to the Communit 
Vtston and 1995 _ 1997 C Y .1 
Goals. ounct 

v Link Boards and Commissions 
to the Neighborhood Services 
program . 

v Create consistencies in 
operations between and 
amongst the various boards . 

Th~ Council is in the process of 
meett~g . with each Board and 
Commtsst.on to review their findin s 
~nd _seek tnput. There will be a pubrrc 
t eanng. at a . Spring Council meeting 
o constder tnput and approve final 

~!f1n;S;-~~~~re information, please 

CITY EMERGENCY PRIORITIES 
During an e':lergency such as wind or 
fl ood ~he City priorit izes its efforts 
accordmg to need. During the event 
the emphasis is on protecting huma~ 
h~e . For t~e flood, advance notification 
o poten tl~lly affected property owners 
was a. cht ef ~ oncern . Aft e rwards, 
returnmg pubhc services, and assisti ng 
tn the clean-up of flooded areas were 
the pnmary fo.cu~ . Below is a list of city 
emergency pnonties. 

City Priorities During Emergencies 

v Resolve life-threatening situations 
such as medical emergencies , 

v R.esolve potentially life- th reatentng 
sttuattons, tncl ud ing secunng 
downed wtres or marking traffic 
control at Intersections wtth 
power outages 

v Keep primary travel routes open 
for emergency vehicles 

City Priorities After Emergencies 

V Matntatn access to primary 
travel routes 

v Restore water and sewer serviCes 
to normal .. 

v Rest?re a~cess to other streets by 
classtftcatton 

• Utili ties such as electrioty, gas and 
pho~e are pnvately-owned and thus not 
wtthtn the scope of city services. 



Milwaukie Riverfront P~~.aning Committee Selected 
City residents have joined the City's 

efforts t o create a Master Plan for the 
Milwaukie Riverfront for the next twenty 
years. Following a formal applicat ion 
process, members of the Milwaukie 
Riverfront Planning Committee were 
appointed by the City Council on 
February 6th. Councilors expressed their 
appreciation for the tremendous amount 
of interest from the publ ic in serving on 
this committee. 

Members of the Committee represent 
a broad spectrum of the community, 
including nearby residents and property 
owners, business interests, 
neighborhood associations, boaters and 
environmental interests. The Planning 
Comm ittee will work with a Steering 

Committee composed of the City 
Council, members of the Planning 
Commission and a representative of the 
City's Parks & Recreation Commission . 

The Riverfront Planning Committee 
will be the primary avenue for citizen 
input through the process of creating a 
Master Plan, and they will seek ways to 
involve the wider public as well. The 
Committee's meertings are open to the 
publ i c . The f i rst meeting will be 
Thursday, March 14 at 6:00 pm at the 
Milwaukie Public Safety Building. 

If you would like to be added to the 
project's mailing list, or would like more 
information, please call Diana Myrvang 
at the Community Development Depart­
ment, 786-7657. 

South/North Light Rail: 
Moving into Draft Environment Impact Study 

In january, the Milwaukie City Council 
reviewed and concurred unan imously with 
Metro ' s Light Rail Design Opt ion 
Na r rowing Report. As a result, two 
possible alignments through Milwaukie 
will be studied in the Draft Environmental 
Impact Statement (DEIS) . The DEIS will 
detail impacts of the alignments and 
identify possible measures to improve the 
light rail design through Milwaukie. It will 
take approximately a year to complete th is 
detailed process. 

From Clackamas Town Center, both 
alignments run westward along Railroad 
Avenue, behind the Milwaukie 
Marketplace to Monroe Street . One 
alignment splits and goes north along the 
Till amook Branch Line railroad to 
Mcloughlin Bou levard toward Portland. 
The other al ignment proceeds west on 
Monroe to 21st Avenue, and then fol lows 
21st Aven ue north to Mcloughlin 
Boulevard toward Po rt land . A cho ice 
between the al ignments will be made 
following a publ ic comment period on the 
DEIS. 

If you would like to be added to the 
South/ North mailing list, call 786-7657. 

New Mural at Ledding Library 
Check out the newest attraction at 

Ledding Library - a mural of favori t e 
book characters. Located in the 
children's department, the mu ral was 
designed and painted by M ilwaukie 
High School students Kristi Hooten and 
Amanda jenkins. It is a public service 
project for their art class. 

The idea was generated by Sen ior 
Librarian Cynthia Sturgis, who proposed 
the project to Principal joyce Henstrand 
and art teacher Lor i Moe-Burgene r. 
Kristi and Amanda submitted their 
sketches in December and began work 
on the mural in january. 

Our appreciation goes ou t to the 
Friends of Ledding Library who donated 
materials; to Kristi and Amanda for the ir 
creative effort, and to Ms . Moe-

.... 
\.~ Complete the Loop! 

Metro has just completed their 1996 
version of "A shopper's guide to buying 
recycled ." Th is nifty booklet is free and 
can be obtained by calling joAnn 
Herrigel at 786-7508. It's packed with 
great tips on what recycled content 
products are available and where to f ind 
them in the Portland metropol itan area . 
Start out 1996 right by "closing the 
loop" and buying products made from 
the recyclable materials you place at the 
curb each week. Call today for your 
copy of this informative guide! 

Burgener and Dr. Henstrand for thei r 
enthusiastic support. 

CHILDREN'S PROGRAMS 

Preschool Storytime- for ages 3 - 5 
Tuesdays at 1:00 and 6:30 

Through April 23 

Satu rday Craft Times- fages 6 and 
older 

March 2, March 30, and April 27 . 
All at 2:00 

Surface Water Master Plan 
Open House 

Prelim inary alterna t ives for the City's 
Surface Wate r Ma ster Plan will be 
presented at a public meeting in March . 
The fina l plan will guide t he long-term 
efforts of the city's drainage utility. For 
more information, attend the meeting or 
ca ll Gregory Drechsler at 786-7605 . 

Surface Water Master Plan Meeting 
4 - 6:30 pm Monday, March 25th 

Milwaukie Center 
5440 SE Kellogg Creek Drive 

~ Printed on recycled paper 
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Neighborhood 

Association Meetings 
ARDENWALD 

Tuesday, March 12th 
7:30pm, 

Ardenwald Elementary School 
Contact Michelle Greeley Roberts, 

653-2823 

HECTOR CAMPBELL 
Monday, March 25th 

7 pm, Hector Campbell School 
Contact Valori Fletcher, 786-2962 

LAKE ROAD 
Thursday, March 14th 

7 pm, Milwaukie Lutheran Church 
Contact Chuck Kersey, 654-9913 

LEWELLI NG 
Thursday, March 7th 

Lewel ling Elementary School 
Contact Gayle Street, 659-1 044 

LINWOOD 
Thursday, March 21st 

7 pm, Linwood Elementary 
Contact Tracy Cook, 654-2946 

ISLAND STATION 
Next Meetrng is in April 

Grange Hall 
Contact Mary jo Morns, 653 -2146 

New! 
WAVERLY/ DOWNTOWN 

Call for schedule 
786-7545 

Congrats to Milwaukie's 
Traffic Safety Commission 

The All iance for Commun ity Traffic 
Safety in Oregon recently announced 
that the Traffic Safety Commission won 
an award for its work developing the 
Ardenwald school trip safety program . 
Congratulat io ns! The Commission 
continues to w o rk w it h school and 
ne ighborhood vo lunteers to develop 
similar p rog rams f or the other 
elementary schools in Mi lwaukie. The 
studies w ill be complete this Spring. 

Save this date! 
Saturday, May 4th 

for 

Down-to-Earth Day 
Spring Clean-up 

in Milwaukie. 

Watch the Pilot for more 
information, or call joAnn 

Herrigel at 786-7508. 

MAILING LI ST: This newsletter is pu blished by 
the City of Mi lwaukie. It is d istributed at City 
Hal l, the Mi lwaukie Center, johnson Creek Permit 
Center, Library, Po lice and Fire Stations. If you 
wou ld like a copy mailed to you, send a note to 
Linda M ul len, City Manager's Off ice, 10722 SE 
Main, M ilwaukie, OR 97222 or cal l 786-7545. 


